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MINUTES OF THE AGM OF, 

THE INSURANCE INSTITUTE OF STOKE ON TRENT, 
HELD AT MOAT HOUSE HOTEL, STOKE ON TRENT, 
on 30TH April 2019
The President Michelle Matthias opened the meeting at which 25 Officers and Members were present. The Agenda had been distributed to members prior to the AGM. 

1 Apologies – A Goodland, D Smith, I Bradshaw, M Porter, N Walton, N Craig, P Bickley, 

K Hancox-Barringer
2 The Minutes of the last AGM, having been circulated, were agreed by the Meeting. 
There were no matters arising. The President signed the Minutes.

3  Secretary’s Report.

Membership: numbers continued to hover around the low 600s throughout 2018 with 616 members as at 31 December 2018. This is the number used for our grant.

CII Examinations were held in October 2018 and April 2019. We have continued to operate within the maximum cost per examination sitting set by the CII. Heartfelt thanks go to Penny Bickley for her work again during recent years and to the Invigilators who kindly gave their time to ensure our students could continue to have a local examination centre. Arranging invigilators is an ongoing challenge and volunteers are always welcome. Penny is stepping down from this role to which she has brought great stability through her meticulous organisation and is therefore handing over the task in very good shape.
Lunchtime Syllabus meetings have been held from September through to today’s meeting. There is a further meeting on 14 May on the topic of Asbestosis and Legionella. We have made increased use of the CII promoted speakers on varied topics alongside some prominent local business people. Attendance numbers have been increasing, perhaps on account of CPD requirements, and this is very encouraging.

Thanks to the Syllabus Committee who organised the meetings and particularly Angela Henry who headed up the Committee and Craig Roberts who helped with local connections.

I am delighted to advise that we still hold CPD Accreditation and this year’s renewal is in the pipeline.

Our Annual Dinner in October was held once again at The Moat House. Michelle acted as her own Dinner Secretary and although it may have brought a few grey hairs it was a most enjoyable event with excellent feedback.
Donations were collected throughout the year for Charities with £1192.54 raised at the Annual Dinner. This amount was split between our own Insurance Charities and The Donna Louise Hospice which our institute supported this year as the President’s nominated charity.  Sally-Ann Thorley has done a great job again this year as Charities Secretary and has supplied me with the following comments – in the year 2017-2018 our total donations to The Insurance Charities were £4143.99 and we were awarded a Highly Commended Certificate. Since 2013 we have sent donations totalling £10,020. As one of the smaller institutes in the country these figures are amazing. The generosity and kindness of Stoke people shines through.

During the year Sally-Ann has been spreading information of the work done by the charity and has visited several beneficiaries in our area. Good help has been awarded to people within the community in their time of genuine hardship.
Sports Over the past year we held our 5-a-side Football, Pool and Snooker Tournaments and plans are already in place for this year’s with Pool on 14th May and the Football on 3rd July. Thanks go to Simon Allman who as Sports Secretary coordinates the various activities, please let him know if you’d like to enter a team this year or if you have ideas for any other events.
Shaun Hyden took over this year as Publicity Officer, running our website, publicising our events and Syllabus meetings. We have a presence on LinkedIn, Facebook, Instagram and Twitter.

Our website will be updated in due course with details of the new Council positions. Dates and subjects for the new Syllabus programme commencing in September will follow later in the Summer.

We’re very sorry to this year be losing from Council – George Hickman, Jonathan McArdle and Karen Hancox-Barringer. Thanks go to them for their assistance and support in the past few years.

A massive thank you goes to Martin Dodd as Treasurer and to the Institutes’ Auditors Conrad Hak and Derek Michael. We’ll be receiving Martin’s report next.

Our President, Michelle Matthias, had a busy, successful year and we’ll be hearing from her shortly. In particular we are seeing increasing interest in the activities of our Institute from younger members and Michelle has put a great deal of effort into this. We are grateful that she will continue on Council in her position as Vice President.

4 Treasurer’s Report.
Martin Dodd read the Treasurers report. The Accounts had been audited & were provided to the meeting. The Accounts were accepted by the meeting.

5. Election to Office.
The following Members were elected to Office, having been nominated by Council and duly elected by the meeting:

President:




Angela Henry
Deputy President:



Sue Spruce 


Vice Presidents:



Michelle Matthias * Viv Gilroy*
(*Ex. - Officio Members of Council) 
Matthew Porter* Andrew Goodland*
Secretary:




Sue Spruce


Treasurer:




Martin Dodd 


Charities Secretary:



Sally-Ann Thorley


Education Secretary:


Nola Craig


Dinner Secretary:



Angela Henry


Public Relations Officer:


Shaun Hyden


Sports Secretary:



Simon Allman
                      Regional Forum Officer:                          Howard Ball



Auditors:




Derek Michael & Conrad Hak
6 Election of Council.
The following Members, having been correctly nominated, proposed and seconded were elected to Council by the meeting:

David Smith, Jeff Farrington, Ian Bradshaw, Charles Bloomfield, Craig Roberts, Thomas Flowers, Alison Whitfield, Nathan Walton, Penny Bickley, Rachel Robinson, Richard Edwards
7 Installation of President.

Angela Henry installed as President for 2019/2020.
Angela thanked those present and Council for proposing her as President. 

Angela presented Michelle with her Past President’s Badge for 2018/2019.

8 Any Other Business.
Howard Ball called upon the meeting to elect Sue Spruce as an Honorary Vice President for Life of The Insurance Institute of Stoke-on-Trent. Motion carried and Sue was presented with a certificate.

Next Council meeting: 27 May 2018 at 5.30pm at office of JSW Insurance Brokers
Sue Spruce, Secretary

13 May 2019

